



REVISION PAPER, SEPTEMBER 201

GRADE – VI

SUBJECT – ENGLISH

MARKS – 40

TIME – 1HOUR

READING SECTION

1. Read the passage carefully and answer the questions: (7)

On the bank of a river, there was a tall and sturdy oak tree. Near that oak tree, some reeds had grown on the ground. The reeds were weak and slender. Whereas the oak tree looked huge and stout. The tree was very much proud of his size and strength. He often ridiculed the weak reeds. One day the oak tree boasted, "Look, how strong I am! I can resist the powerful wind without bowing down before it. But you reeds are so week that you cannot even sustain the soft breeze and start trembling with fear. The tree continued with his boastful talk, "I am so strong that I can block the way of the wind, whereas you weak vegetations bow down even before the gentle blow of the wind. After hearing enough from the oak tree, the reeds said humbly," Of course we are weak in front of the strong wind and so we pay our respect to the wind by bowing down in front of it. I think that you should also sometimes bow down in front of the powerful wind."The arrogant tree laughed aloud, "Ha, Ha! I am not a reed who bows down to all and everyone. I'm a stout oak tree who never bends." The wind which had been hearing the tree's arrogant talk since long, couldn't tolerate it anymore. It blew so hard that the tall and sturdy oak tree was uprooted and thrown on the ground. However, the weak and slender reeds survived because they bowed to save themselves from the strong wind blow. It shows that how humility always wins.

a) Name the tall and sturdy tree on the bank of the river?

b) How did the tree ridicule the weak reeds?

- c) What was the reply of the reeds?
- d) What happened to the arrogant tree at last?
- e) What moral do you get from the passage?

f) Find the antonyms of the given words from the passage:

i) humble ii) strong

WRITING SECTION

Q2.. You are the secretary of the Sports Club of your school. Now prepare a notice to be put on the school notice board for the selection of the students for the upcoming Inter School Cricket Match. Give the necessary details like Date, Venue, and Time etc. (5)

Q3. Your grandmother is recovering from viral fever. Write a letter to her enquiring about her health and wishing her speedy recovery. You must mention in your letter how much you and your mother worry for her and do cheer her up.(5)

GRAMMAR SECTION

Q4. Fill in the blanks with suitable form of verbs.

When they first ______ (come) to India, the English were _____ (dazzle) by its riches and ______ (think) of ______ (rule) over the country. They thought they could ______ (take) away the priceless beauties and be rich lords when they _____ (go) back to their own country.

(5)

Q5. There is an error in each line in the given passage. Find the mistake and write the correct answer in front of it. (5)

	Incorrect word	correct word
In larger cities, people travel		
in crowd trains or buses every day.		
An experience is very unpleasant		
And much accidents also take place.		
Public transport should be improved		
In order to making cities safer.		

LITERATURE SECTION

Q6. Answer with reference to the context. (3)

'Oh please, dear father, do not pluck me.....'

- 1. Who is speaking to whom in the above lines?
- 2. What has happened to the speaker?
- 3. Why was father not allowed to pluck the speaker?

Q6. Answer the given questions in brief.

Q1. Do you think engineer's work was up to the mark in the poem?

Q2. Do you think all step mother's are wicked? Or it is only shown in the stories and tales?

Q3. How the game of rivers, in the chapter did catch outsider's attention? Explain

Q4. "Kindness and generosity always pay", then also Baldur was killed. Why? Explain with reason. (4)



BRITISH International School Award 2014-2017







(5)

दोहराई पेपर (2017-18) विषय हिन्दी कक्षा छठी कुल अंक - 40

प्रः1 निम्नलिखित अपठित गदयांश को पढ़कर प्रश्नों के उत्तर दीजिए।

रोम संसार का बहुत ही पुराना नगर है, जिसकी राजधानी इटली है। रोम में प्रवेश करने के लिए नदी पर बने सँकरे से पुल पर होकर जाना पड़ता था। एक बार शत्रु सेना ने रोम पर आकमण कर दिया। रोम की एक अत्यंत वीर सैनिक था। होरेशस। वह अपने दो वीर साथियों के साथ शत्रु का मुकाबला करने के लिए पुल पर खड़ा हो गया। सँकरे पुल पर चार शत्रु सैनिक से अधिक एक -साथ प्रवेश नहीं कर सकते थे। चार शत्रु सैनिक जैसे ही आगे बढ़े होरेशस ने उनका काम तमाम कर डाला। उधर रोमवासी लकड़ी के पुल को काटने में जुटे थे और इधर होरेशस शत्रुओं से युद्ध करने में। इससे एक ओर सैनिक कट कर गिर रहे थे और दूसरी ओर लकड़ी के खंभे।अंतिम खंभा कटता देख होरेशस ने अपने साथियों को वापिस भेज दिया और पुल गिरते ही नदी में कूद गया और तेज़ी से तैरकर दूसरे किनारे पर आ गया। इस तरह उसने रोम को बचा लिया। रोमवासी उसकी जय-जयकार कर रहे थे।

1 रोम के लोग क्या काटने में वयस्त थे?

2 रोम नगर तक कहाँ से जाना पड़ता था?

3 रोमवासियों द्वारा होरेशस की जय-जयकार करने का क्या कारण था?

4 सँकरे पुल पर कितने सैनिक प्रवेश कर सकते थे?

5 शत्रु शब्द का पर्यावाची लिखिए।

प्रः2 निम्नलिखित अपठित पदयांश को पढ़कर प्रश्नों के उत्तर दीजिए। (5)

बार-बार आती है मुझको ,मधुर याद बचपन तेरी,

गया,ले गया ,तू जीवन की,सबसे मस्त खुशी मेरी।

चिंता रहित खेलना खाना,वह फिरना निर्भय स्वच्छंद,

कैसे भूला जा सकता है,बचपन का अतुलित आनंद रोना और मचल जाना भी ,क्या आंनद दिखलाते थे, बड़े-बड़े मोती से आँस्,जयमाला पहनाते थे। में रोई ,माँ काम छोड़कर ,आई मुझको उठा लिया, झाड़-पोंछकर चूम-चूमकर,गीले गालों को सुखा दिया। आ जा बचपन! एक बार फिर ,दे दे अपनी निर्मल शांति। 1 कवियत्री को बार-बार अपने बचपन की याद क्यों आ रही हैं? 2 कवयित्री बचपन की किन-किन बातों को भूला नहीं पा रही है? **3** कवयित्री के रोने पर कौन आई ? उसने क्या किया? 4 गंगा की चर्चा मज़दूर गर्व के साथ क्यों करता है? 5 भाववाचक संज्ञा चुनकर लिखिए। प्रः3 निम्नलिखित प्रश्नों के उत्तर लिखिए। (14) प्रः यदि अक्षरों की खोज न हुई होती तो हमारा जीवन कैसा होता ? अपने विचारानुसार विस्तार पूर्वक लिखिए। 2 प्रः ' नादान दोस्त 'केशव और श्यामा किस मुसीबत का अंदाज़ा लगा कर घबरा रहे थे? उन्होंने इस मुसीबत का समाप्त करने के लिए क्या फैसला किया ? 2 प्रः ' बचपन 'पाठ के आधार पर बताइए कि लेखिका को पहली बार चश्मा लगाने पर क्या कहकर चिढाया $?\mathbf{2}$ प्रः 'संसार पुस्तक है'पाठ के आधार पर बताइए कि लेखक ने लाखों -करोड़ों वर्ष पुरानी धरती के बारे में क्या बताया है? 2 प्रः 'जो देखकर भी नहीं देखते'पाठ के आधार पर बताइए कि लेखिका के जीवन से आपको क्या प्रेरणा मिलती है? अपने शब्दों में वर्णन कीजिए। 2 प्रः 'जो झासी की रानी ''कौन-कौन सी वस्तुएँ बचपन में लक्ष्मीबाई की सहेलियाँ थी? 2 प्रः मंथरा ने रानी कैकेयी को किस प्रकार राम के विरूद्ध उकसाया था? विस्तारपूर्वक वर्णन कीजिए। 2

2

प्रः 4 निम्नलिखित प्रश्नों के उत्तर लिखिए।	(11)
निम्न शब्दों के पर्यायवाची शब्द लिखिए।	2
i) गंगा	
ii) जल	
iii) अश्व	
iv) कपड़ा	
4प्रः निम्नलिखित वाक्यों में काल परिवर्तन कीजिए -	2
i) मैं सिनेमा देखने जा रहा हूँ। (भविष्यत काल)	
ii) घोड़ो से दौड़ा नहीं जाता हैं। (भूतकाल)	
5प्रः कोष्ठक में दी गई किया का उचित काल से रिक्त स्थान में भरिए।	2
i) तोता। (उड़)	
ii) गीता मधुर। (गा)	
6प्रः निम्नलिखित विराम चिन्हों का प्रयोग कीजिए।	2
i) आप अकेले क्या क्या कीजिएगा	
ii) नहीं आज मैं नही आ सकता हूँ	
9प्रः निम्नलिखित शब्दों का संधि विच्छेद कीजिए।	2
i) अत्याचार	
ii) गिरीश	
10 प्रः समाचार पत्रों का महत्व पर अनुच्छेद लिखिए।	5





REVISION (2017-18) SUBJECT – COMPUTER SCIENCE GRADE VI

Maximum Marks: 20

Section A

Q1. Answer the following :

- a) What are Netiquettes?State any two Netiquettes?
- b) What is BASIC? Who designed it?

Q2. Answer the following questions based on the worksheet given below

	Α	В	C	D	E	F	G
1	ROLLNO	NAME	HINDI	ENGLISH	MATHS	TOTAL	AVERAGE
2	11	RAHUL	50	87	78		
3	12	PRINCE	42	56	58		
4	13	NAMAN	65	78	86		
5	MAXIMUM						

a) Write the Function for calculating total marks scored by RAHUL in cell F2.

- **b)** Write the Function to calculate maximum marks obtained in HINDI in cell E5.
- c) Write a function to calculate Average marks scored by NAMANin cell G4.

Q3.Write website for the following:-

- a) Watch the favorite television series
- **b)** Some information on wildlife
- c) Recipe of cheese pizza
- d) Listen to music

Q4. Write a program to print first ten even numbers? (1)

```
Q5.Complete the program:
```

CLS INPUT " ENTER NUMBER OF BOYS";___ INPUT __ENTER NUMBER OF GIRLS "__B ___ C = A + B

PRINT C

Section **B**

Q6. Give one word for the following:

- a) It is a way of accessing information over the internet.
- **b)** Extension of Calc file.
- c) Command used to print on a specific position on the screen.
- **d)** Black border around cell is called.
- e) Full form of ISOC.

(0.5x5=2.5)

(2)

(4x0.5=2)



(2*2=4)

-----1

(3)

Q7. Co a) b) c)	 Q7. Correct the underlined words in the following statements: a) <u>Reload</u> button takes you to the last visited page. b) By default Calc automatically creates <u>5 worksheets</u>. c) <u>CLS</u> sets the foreground and background color. 		(3x1=3)	
Q8.Mı	ultiple choicequestions:		(0.5 x 5 = 2.5)	
1)	 symbol present on formula bar means a) Cancel b) Correct 	c) d)	Right Enter	
2)	This tab allows you to set underline, strikethrough, font a) Numbers b) Alignment	colc c) d)	or Font Font effects	
3)	Spreadsheet is also known as. a) Cell Address b) Cell	c) d)	Worksheet None of these	
4)	It is set of norms for communication between computer a) WWW b) LAN	rs. c) d)	Internet protocol	
5)	To break a loop at any time press a) [CTRL + A] b) [CTRL +B]	c) d)	[CTRL + C] [CTRL + D]	







REVISION TEST

MATHEMATICS (2017 - 18)

CLASS –VI (HALF YEARLY)

Time: 1:30 Hour

GENERAL INSTRUCTIONS

1. All questions are compulsory.

2. Section A consists of 3 questions carrying 1 mark each.

3. Section B consists of 3 questions carrying 2 marks each.

4. Section C consists of 5 questions carrying 3 marks each.

5. Section D consists of 4 questions carrying 4 marks each.

Section – A

Each question carries 1 mark.

Q1. Make greatest and smallest 4 – digit number using 4 different digits such that 5 is always at thousands place.

Q2. Is every diameter of a circle also a chord of the circle?

Q3. Find all the multiples of 8 between 60 and 100.

Section – B

Each question carries 2 marks.

Q4 Write smallest digit by which \Box is to be replaced so that 807 \Box 6 is divisible by 4?

Q5.Determine the sum by suitable arrangement:

Q6. a) Reduce $\frac{4}{6}$ to simplest form.

b) Express $\frac{2}{6}$ as mixed fraction.

Section – C

Each question carries 3 marks.

Q7. Karan bought two items for \gtrless 3689 and \gtrless 8378 from a shop. The shopkeeper estimated both the items as $\end{Bmatrix}$ 3600 and \gtrless 8300 to nearest hundred. Karan realized his calculations are wrong and paid him the correct amount rounded off to nearest hundred. How much he paid and what value is depicted by Karan ?

Q8. From the given figure, name the following:

a) The quadrilateral.



M.M. 40

- b) A pair of adjacent sides
- c) A pair of opposite sides
- d) A diagonal
- e) A pair of opposite angles S
- f) Number of triangles

Q9. Sonia has written the prime factors of smallest 6 - digit number as $2 \times 5 \times 2 \times 4 \times 25 \times 25$. Has she written correctly? If not, write the correct prime factors of smallest 6 - digit number.

R

Q10. Find the product using suitable property.

- a) 720 x 103
- b) 125 x 4 x 8 x 25

Q11. Ricky finished his homework in $2\frac{1}{2}$ hours and Babli finished her homework in $\frac{1}{6}$ hour. Find the total time taken by Ricky and Babli together?

Section – D

Each question carries 4 marks.

Q12. 19625 trees have been equally planted in 157 rows by the students of class VI.

Find the number of trees in each row. Which value is depicted by the students of the class?

Q13. The population of a town was 9,75,689. In the first year it increased by 4563 and in the second year it decreased by 8976. What was the population of the town at the end of second year?

Q14. Draw a circle of radius 6 cm and mark its centre as O.

- a) Shade its minor segment.
- b) Draw chord AB
- c) Draw Sector

Q15. Three boys step off together from the same spot. Their steps measure 63 cm, 70 cm and 77 cm respectively. What is the minimum distance each should cover so that all can cover the distance in complete steps?



International School Award 2014-2017







ਜਮਾਤ : ਛੇਵੀਂ ਵਿਸ਼ਾ : ਪੰਜਾਬੀ ਦੁਹਰਾਈ ਪ੍ਰੀਖਿਆ -1 (2017-18)

ਕੱਲ ਅੰਕ=40

ਭਾਗ (ੳ) ਗਿਆਨ ਅਤੇ ਵਿਚਾਰ (ਪੜ੍ਹਨ ਕੌਸ਼ਲ)

1.ਹੇਠ ਲਿਖਿਆ ਅਣਡਿੱਠਾ ਪੈਰ੍ਹਾ ਪੜ੍ਹ ਕੇ ਪ੍ਰਸ਼ਨਾਂ ਦੇ ਉੱਤਰ ਦਿਓ – (5 × 1=5)

ਸਾਰੇ ਜਾਨਵਰ ਅਤੇ ਪੰਛੀ ਚਲਾਕ ਨਹੀਂ ਹੁੰਦੇ।ਉਹ ਬਹੁਤ ਭੋਲੇ-ਭਾਲੇ ਹੁੰਦੇ ਹਨ।ਉਹਨਾਂ ਦਾ ਕੰਮ ਤਾਂ ਬਸ ਭੋਜਨ ਲੱਭਣਾ ਤੇ ਖਾਣਾ ਹੀ ਹੁੰਦਾ ਹੈ।ਉਹ ਆਪਣੇ ਭੋਜਨ ਦੀ ਭਾਲ ਵਿੱਚ ਇੱਧਰ-ਉੱਧਰ ਦੌੜਦੇ ਹਨ।ਪੰਛੀ ਵੀ ਆਪਣੇ ਭੋਜਨ ਦੀ ਭਾਲ ਵਿੱਚ ਇੱਧਰ-ਉੱਧਰ ਉੱਡਦੇ ਹਨ।ਇਹਨਾਂ ਨੂੰ ਵੀ ਸਾਡੇ ਵਾਂਗ ਪਿਆਸ ਲੱਗਦੀ ਹੈ।ਪਿਆਸ ਲੱਗਣ 'ਤੇ ਇਹ ਪਾਣੀ ਦੀ ਭਾਲ ਕਰਦੇ ਹਨ।ਜਦੋਂ ਥੱਕ ਜਾਂਦੇ ਹਨ ਤਾਂ ਕਿਸੇ ਇੱਕਲੀ ਥਾਂ ਉੱਤੇ ਅਰਾਮ ਕਰਨ ਲਈ ਰੁਕਦੇ ਹਨ।ਜਾਨਵਰਾਂ ਅਤੇ ਪੰਛੀਆਂ ਨੂੰ ਸਦਾ ਦੂਸਰੇ ਜਾਨਵਰਾਂ ਅਤੇ ਪੰਛੀਆਂ ਤੋਂ ਡਰ ਲੱਗਾ ਰਹਿੰਦਾ ਹੈ।ਇਸੇ ਲਈ ਇਹ ਆਪਣੇ ਆਪ ਨੂੰ ਉਹਨਾਂ ਤੋਂ ਬਚਾਉਣ ਦੀ ਕੋਸ਼ਸ਼ ਕਰਦੇ ਰਹਿੰਦੇ ਹਨ।ਇਹ ਸਾਰੇ ਜਾਨਵਰ ਅਤੇ ਪੰਛੀ ਕੁਦਰਤ ਦਾ ਤੋਹਫ਼ਾ ਹਨ।ਇਸ ਲਈ ਸਾਨੂੰ ਇਹਨਾਂ ਦਾ ਖ਼ਿਆਲ ਰੱਖਣਾ ਚਾਹੀਦਾ ਹੈ ਤੇ ਤੰਗ ਨਹੀਂ ਕਰਨਾ ਚਾਹੀਦਾ।ਆਪਣਾ ਬਚਿਆ-ਖੁਚਿਆ ਭੋਜਨ,ਰੋਟੀ ਤੇ ਚੌਲਾਂ ਦੇ ਟੁਕੜੇ ਪੰਛੀਆਂ ਵਾਸਤੇ ਨਿਵੇਕਲੀ ਥਾਂ ਉੱਪਰ ਖਿਲਾਰ ਦੇਣੇ ਚਾਹੀਦੇ ਹਨ।ਸਾਨੂੰ ਪੰਛੀਆਂ ਅਤੇ ਜਾਨਵਰਾਂ ਨਾਲ ਪਿਆਰ ਕਰਨਾ ਚਾਹੀਦਾ ਹੈ।

ਉਪਰੋਕਤ ਪੈਰ੍ਹੇ ਨੂੰ ਧਿਆਨ ਨਾਲ ਪੜ੍ਹ ਕੇ ਪ੍ਰਸ਼ਨਾਂ ਦੇ ਉੱਤਰ ਦਿਉ:-

1. ਪੰਛੀ ਕਿਉਂ ਉੱਡਦੇ ਹਨ

2. ਕੀ ਪੰਛੀਆਂ ਨੂੰ ਪਿਆਸ ਲੱਗਦੀ ਹੈ?

D . D . D .	
ਤੋਂ ਡਰਦੇ ਹਨ?	
ਏ ਥੱਕ ਜਾਂਦੇ ਹਨ ਤਾਂ ਕੀ ਕਰਦੇ ਹਨ?	
ਨੂੰ ਤੰਗ ਕਿਉਂ ਨਹੀਂ ਕਰਨਾ ਚਾਹੀਦਾ?	
ਡਿੱਠਾ ਕਾਵਿ-ਟੋਟਾ ਪੜ੍ਹ ਕੇ ਪ੍ਰਸ਼ਨਾਂ ਦੇ ਉੱਤਰ ਲਿਖੋ:	(5 × 1=5)
ਕਹਿੰਦੀ, ''ਮੇਰੇ ਪਿਆਰੇ ਮੱਖਣਾਂ,ਮੈਂ ਖੇਤਾਂ ਨੂੰ ਜਾਣੈ। ਕਾਮਿਆਂ ਦੀ ਲਿਜਾਣੀ ਰੋਟੀ ਸਾਗ ਤੋੜ ਕੇ ਲਿਆਣੈ। ਆਹ ਲੈ ਫੜ ਪਤਾਸਾ ਮਿੱਠਾ,ਹੌਲੀ-ਹੌਲੀ ਖਾਵੀਂ। ਬੁੱਢੀ ਦਾਦੀ ਮਾਂ ਕੋਲ ਬਹਿ ਕੇ ਖਾਵੀਂ ਤੇ ਸੌਂ ਜਾਵੀਂ। ਮੈਂ ਤੇਰੇ ਲਈ ਖੇਤਾਂ ਵਿੱਚੋਂ,ਲਿਆਊਂਗੀ ਗੰਨੇ। ਰੱਜ ਕੇ ਚੂਪੀ ਜਿੰਨੇ ਮਰਜ਼ੀ,ਜਿੰਨਾ ਵੀ ਦਿਲ ਮੰਨੇ। ਣ ਲਈ ਤਿਆਰ ਹੋ ਰਹੀ ਹੈ? ਵਿੱਚ ਕਿਸ ਕੋਲ ਛੱਡ ਕੇ ਜੁਣ ਰਹੀ ਹੈ??	
	ੋ ਤੋਂ ਡਰਦੇ ਹਨ? ਦੇ ਥੱਕ ਜਾਂਦੇ ਹਨ ਤਾਂ ਕੀ ਕਰਦੇ ਹਨ? ਨੂੰ ਤੰਗ ਕਿਉਂ ਨਹੀਂ ਕਰਨਾ ਚਾਹੀਦਾ? ਤਿੱਠਾ ਕਾਵਿ-ਟੋਟਾ ਪੜ੍ਹ ਕੇ ਪ੍ਰਸ਼ਨਾਂ ਦੇ ਉੱਤਰ ਲਿਖੋ: ਕਹਿੰਦੀ, ''ਮੇਰੇ ਪਿਆਰੇ ਮੱਖਣਾਂ,ਮੈਂ ਖੇਤਾਂ ਨੂੰ ਜਾਣੈ। ਕਾਮਿਆਂ ਦੀ ਲਿਜਾਣੀ ਰੋਟੀ ਸਾਗ ਤੋੜ ਕੇ ਲਿਆਣੈ। ਆਹ ਲੈ ਫੜ ਪਤਾਸਾ ਮਿੱਠਾ,ਹੌਲੀ-ਹੌਲੀ ਖਾਵੀਂ। ਬੁੱਢੀ ਦਾਦੀ ਮਾਂ ਕੋਲ ਬਹਿ ਕੇ ਖਾਵੀਂ ਤੇ ਸੌਂ ਜਾਵੀਂ। ਮੈਂ ਤੇਰੇ ਲਈ ਖੇਤਾਂ ਵਿੱਚੋਂ,ਲਿਆਊਂਗੀ ਗੰਨੇ। ਰੱਜ ਕੇ ਚੂਪੀ ਜਿੰਨੇ ਮਰਜ਼ੀ,ਜਿੰਨਾ ਵੀ ਦਿਲ ਮੰਨੇ। ਣ ਲਈ ਤਿਆਰ ਹੋ ਰਹੀ ਹੈ? '-ਕਿਹੜੇ ਕੰਮ ਕਰਨੇ ਹਨ? ਵਿੱਚ ਕਿਸ ਕੋਲ ਛੱਡ ਕੇ ਜੁਣ ਰਹੀ ਹੈ??

- 4. ਮਾਂ ਨੇ ਬੱਚੇ ਨੂੰ ਖਾਣ ਲਈ ਕੀ ਦਿੱਤਾ ਹੈ?
- 5. ਉਹ ਖੇਤਾਂ ਵਿੱਚੋਂ ਕੀ ਲਿਆਉਣ ਦਾ ਵਾਅਦਾ ਕਰ ਰਹੀ ਹੈ?

(ਪ੍ਰਸ਼ਨ 1) ਭਾਗ (ਅ) ਵਿਆਕਰਨ

1.	'ਸਵਾਲ' ਸ਼ਬਦ ਦਾ ਵਿਰੋਧੀ ਸ਼ਬਦ ਚੁਕ	રે:		
	ੳ. ਪ੍ਰਸ਼ਨ	ਅ. ਜਵਾਬ	ੲ. ਉੱਤਰ	
2.	'ਕੁੱਕੜ' ਸ਼ਬਦ ਦਾ ਸਹੀ ਇਸਤਰੀ ਕਿ	ਲੰਗ ਚੁਣੋ:		
	ੳ. ਕੁੱਕੜਾਂ	ਅ. ਕੁੱਕੜੀ	ੲ. ਕੁੱਕੜੀਆਂ	
3.	'ਸਿਰਤਾਜ' ਅਗੇਤਰ ਸ਼ਬਦ ਦਾ ਮੂਲ ਤੂ	ਰੂਪ ਚੁਣੋ:		
	ੳ. ਸਿ	ਅ. ਸਿਰਤਾ	ੲ. ਸਿਰ	
	ਬ. 'ਹੱਥ ਚੁੱਕਣਾ' ਮੁਹਾਵਰੇ ਦਾ ਸਹੀ	ਅਰਥ ਚੁਣੋ:		
	ੳ. ਹੱਥ ਉੱਪਰ ਕਰਨਾ	ਅ. ਲੜ੍ਹਾਈ ਕਰਵਾਉਣੀ	ੲ. ਮਾਰ-ਕੁਟਾਈ	ਕਰਨੀ
4.	'ਕੰਨਾਂ ਨੂੰ ਹੱਥ ਲਾਉਣਾ' ਮੁਹਾਵਰੇ ਦਾ	ਸਹੀ ਅਰਥ ਚੁਣੋ:		
	ੳ. ਪੱਕੀ ਦੁਸ਼ਮਣੀ	ਅ. ਤੌਬਾ ਕਰਨੀ	ੲ. ਤੌਬਾ ਵਰਤਣੀ	

(ਪ੍ਰਸ਼ਨ 2) ਹੇਠ ਲਿਖਿਆ ਪੈਰ੍ਹਾ ਪੜ੍ਹ ਕੇ ਦੋ ਪੜਨਾਂਵ ਅਤੇ ਇੱਕ ਕਿਰਿਆ ਚੁਣ ਕੇ ਉਹਨਾਂ ਦੀ ਕਿਸਮ ਲਿਖੋ। (6×0.5=3)

ਸਮਰ ਆਪਣੇ ਮਾਤਾ –ਪਿਤਾ ਦਾ ਇਕਲੌਤਾ ਪੁੱਤਰ ਹੈ।ਉਹ ਹਾਕੀ ਦਾ ਬਹੁਤ ਵਧੀਆ ਖਿਡਾਰੀ ਹੈ।ਉਹ ਹਰ ਰੋਜ਼ ਸ਼ਾਮ ਨੂੰ ਗਰਾਊਂਡ ਵਿੱਚ ਹਾਕੀ ਦੀ ਪ੍ਰੈਕਟਿਸ ਕਰਨ ਜਾਂਦਾ ਹੈ।ਉਹ ਆਪਣਾ ਕੰਮ ਆਪ ਸਭ ਤੋਂ ਮੂਹਰੇ ਹੋ ਕੇ ਕਰਦਾ ਹੈ।ਉਸ ਸਭ ਦੀ ਮੱਦਦ ਕਰਦਾ ਹੈ।

ਭਾਗ (ੲ) ਪ੍ਰਭਾਵਸ਼ਾਲੀ ਲਿਖਣ ਕੌਸ਼ਲ

1. ਹੇਠਾਂ ਦਿੱਤੇ ਚਿੱਤਰ ਨੂੰ ਵੇਖ ਕੇ 50-60 ਸ਼ਬਦਾਂ ਵਿੱਚ ਵਰਣਨ ਕਰੋ।

(7)



(5×1=5)

ਭਾਗ (ਸ) ਪਾਠ–ਪੁਸਤਕ 1. ਹੇਠ ਲਿਖੇ ਪ੍ਰਸ਼ਨਾਂ ਦੇ ਉੱਤਰ ਸੰਖੇਪ ਵਿੱਚ ਲਿਖੋ।	(2×1=2)
1. ਟੋਕੀਓ ਸ਼ਹਿਰ ਕਿੱਥੇ ਹੈ? 2. ਨਿੰਮ ਦਾ ਰੁੱਖ ਕਿੱਥੇ ਲੱਗਾ ਸੀ?	
2. ਹੇਠ ਲਿਖੇ ਪ੍ਰਸ਼ਨਾਂ ਦੇ ਉੱਤਰ 3–4 ਸਤਰਾਂ ਵਿੱਚ ਲਿਖੋ।	(2×2=4)
1. ਸੌਂਫ਼ ਨੇ ਜਵੈਣ ਨੂੰ ਕੀ ਕਿਹਾ?	
2. ਅਰਜਨ ਨੇ ਸਵੰਬਰ ਕਿਵੇਂ ਜਿੱਤਿਆ?	
3 . ਹੇਠ ਲਿਖੇ ਪ੍ਰਸ਼ਨ ਦਾ ਉੱਤਰ ਵਿਸਥਾਰ ਨਾਲ ਲਿਖੋ। ਪ੍ਰਸ਼ਨ:ਰਾਮੂ ਅਤੇ ਉਸਦੇ ਦੋਸਤਾਂ ਦੀ ਆਪਸ ਵਿੱਚ ਕੀ ਸ਼ਰਤ ਲੱਗੀ ਸੀ? ਵਿਸਥਾਰ ਨਾਲ ਲਿਖੋ।	(5)
4. ਕਦਰਾਂ–ਕੀਮਤਾਂ 'ਤੇ ਅਧਾਰਿਤ ਪ੍ਰਸ਼ਨ:	(4)
ਪ੍ਰਸ਼ਨ: ਅੱਜ- ਕੱਲ੍ਹ ਦੇ ਬੱਚਿਆਂ ਦੀ ਆਪਣੇ ਮਾਤਾ-ਪਿਤਾ ਨਾਲ ਝੂਠ ਬੋਲਣ ਦੀ ਆਦਤ ਦਿਨ-ਪ੍ਰਤੀਦਿਨ ਵੱਧਦੀ ਕ	ਜਾ ਰਹੀ ਹੈ ।ਇਹ
ਕਿਸ ਹੱਦ ਤੱਕ ਸਹੀ ਹੈ? ਆਪਣੇ ਵਿਚਾਰ ਲਿਖੋ।	









Revision Paper for session (HALF-YEARLY) (2017-18)

Topic Covered:

- 1. Sources of food
- 2. Components of food
- 3. Different kinds of
- materials

Subject: Science Teacher: Name of the student: 4. Motion and measurement

- 5. Changes around us
- 6. Fun with magnets
- 7. Air
- 8. Things around us

Date: Grade:VI Section: Max. Marks: 40

M.Obtained:

Read the instructions carefully Section A carries 3 questions carrying one mark each Section B carries 6 questions carrying two marks each Section C carries 5 questions carrying three marks each Section D carries 2 question carrying five marks each

SECTION A

Q1. A bag of cement lying in the open gets wet due to rain during the night. The next day the Sun shines brightly. Do you think the changes that have occurred in the cement can be reversed?

Q2. Ramu brought Milk, Whole Grains, Egg, Fresh Fruits, Pulses, Vegetables, Noodles, Nuts, Ghee and Fish. Mention the food items in which roughage is present.

Q3.'Biotic and abiotic components are interdependent'. Do you agree? Justify yourself giving examples.

SECTION B

Q4. Maya dipped a bar magnet in a heap of iron filings and pulled it out he found that iron filings were stuck to the magnet as shon in the picture.

a) Which region of the magnet has more iron filings sticking to it?

b) What are these regions called?



Q5.Name the following:

- 1. Mention the nutrients that provide our body with the required energy.
- 2. For growth and the body to be well maintained, what are the nutrients that are required?
- 3. To maintain good eyesight, which of the vitamins are required?
- 4. To maintain healthy bones in the body, which is the mineral that is required?

Q6. Can change be of two types at the same time? Like reversible and physical etc. Give example to justify it. Q7. In the boxes of Column I the letters of some words got jumbled. Arrange them in proper form in the boxes given in Column II.

Column I	
Columni	

D	I	L	L	Μ	W	I	Ν
Y	Ν	0	G	Х	Е		
Μ	Е	S	К	0			
Т	U	D	S				
				1			



Q8. What are the causes of blackening of TAJMAHAL?

Q9. Give at least four differences between translatory motion and rotatory motion.

SECTION C

Q10. What type of motion does the following object have?

S.NO.	OBJECT	TYPE OF MOTION
1.	The galloping of Horse	
2.	The needle of sewing machine	
3.	The movement of mosquito	
4.	The blade of an electric fan	
5.	The smoke from dhoopbatti	
6.	Wheels of a moving car	

Q11. Observe the given picture carefully and answer the following questions.

a) What is covering the nose and mouth of the police officer?

b) Why he is putting cover on his nose?

c) What do learn from the picture and will be the

permanent solution of the problem?

Ans.____



Q12. Give the reson for the following:

a) How can materials be grouped together?

b) In what way do we classify materials?

c) Why do we need to classy the different kinds of materials?

Q13.Why does a person wear rubber gloves while handling electric wires?

Q14. Decomposers are useful to the environment.Justify your answer.

SECTION D

Q15. Complete the following table:

S.NO	CHANGE	PHYSICAL/CHEMICAL	REVERSIBLE/IRREVERSIBLE
1	Cooking Food		
2	Making Chapatis		
3	Formation Of Curd		
4	Ripening Of Mango		
5	Ironing Of Clothes		
6	Rusting Of Iron		
7	Burning Of Paper		
8	Melting Of Ice candy		
9	Boiling Of Egg		
10	Baking Of Cake		

Q16. Meera visited to a museum, where she saw different kinds of butterflie but she was wondering what will be life cycle of a butterfly. Help her to understand the life cycle of a butterfly and different stages by drawing a neat, lablled and colorfull diagram.









Maximum Marks-30

 $(4 \times 1 = 4)$

REVISION TEST (2017-18)

SUBJECT- SOCIAL SCIENCE

GRADE - 6

Time allotted: 50 minutes

General Instructions

. Attempt all the questions.

. Questions from serial number 1 to 4 are of 1 mark each.

. Questions from serial 5 to 8 are of 3 marks each.

. Questions from serial 9 & 10 are of 5 marks each.

.Question number 11 is of 4 marks.

.Attach the map inside your answer book.

Choose the correct answer

1) Buddha passed away at the age of 80 at a place called ______.

- a) Bodh Gaya
- b) Sarnath
- c) Kapilavastu
- d) Kushinagar

2) The lowest section of the Hindu society was the _____.

- a) Sati
- b) Kshtriyas
- c) Chandalas
- d) Senapati

3) ______ is also known as Block Mountains.

a) Horsts

b) Rockies

- c) Graben
- d) None of the above

4) ______ is the only big river in The Great Indian Desert.

- a) Luni
- b) Ganga
- c) Narmada
- d) Kaveri

Short Answer Questions

- 4) "Both Buddhism and Jainism became popular among the common people." Justify the above given statement with three relevant points.
- 5) Women led a very restricted life during the Gupta Period. Is the mentioned statement true? Write three points to justify your views.
- 6) List any three Ways Mountains are important to us.
- 7) The sun rises two hours before in Arunachal Pradesh than in Rann of Kuchch, Gujarat but the clocks and watches show the same time. Why?

Long Answer Questions:

- 8) Write down five sources of revenue for the urban local self governing bodies the Municipal Corporation or Municipal Council?
- 9) Harisena's accounts describe Samduragupta s victory over five kinds of Kingdoms. Explain with five valid points.

11) Mark in the physical map of India.

- a) Thar Desert
- b) Chota Nagpur Plateau
- c) Deccan Plateau
- d) Vindhyas





(4x3=12)

 $(2 \times 5 = 10)$

(4 marks)